
San Diego County Filing Extension – Your Organizer Due May 1st 

If you reside in San Diego County, Mann & Associates has extended the last day to submit 
your Tax Organizer to May 1, 2024.  

Due to severe storms, the IRS announced that individual and business taxpayers located in 
San Diego County are granted automatic filing relief until June 17, 2024. (IR-2024-51) The 
June 17 filing postponement matches similar relief provided to taxpayers in other parts of 
the country suffering from severe storms, such as those for parts of Connecticut, Maine, 
Michigan, Rhode Island, and West Virginia. 

Today’s announcement only covers San Diego County. Currently, no other counties in 
California are eligible for the filing postponement. 

This postponement means that your Tax Organizer will be due by May 1. 
The June 17, 2024 extension deadline applies to: 

• Individual income tax returns and payments normally due on April 15, 2024; 
• 2023 contributions to IRAs and health savings accounts for eligible taxpayers; 
• 2024 estimated tax payments normally due on April 15, 2024; 
• Quarterly payroll and excise tax returns normally due on January 31 and April 30, 2024; 
• Calendar-year partnership and S corporation returns normally due on March 15, 2024; 
• Calendar-year corporation and fiduciary returns and payments normally due on April 15, 

2024; and  
• Calendar-year tax-exempt organization returns normally due on May 15, 2024. 

Also, penalties for failing to make payroll and excise tax deposits due on or after January 
21, 2024, and before February 5, 2024, will be abated if the deposits were made by 
February 5, 2024. 

Taxpayers in San Diego County who need filing extensions beyond June 17, 2024, must file 
extensions by the June 17 deadline. 

The full announcement is available at: 
www.irs.gov/newsroom/irs-san-diego-area-taxpayers-impacted-by-severe-storms-
flooding-qualify-for-tax-relief-various-deadlines-postponed-to-june-17 

The Franchise Tax Board has conformed to federal filing relief, and it is automatic.  
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